
NOTICE TO CITIZENS 
DEFUSE WAR BOMB NOVEGRO 
SATURDAY 10 JULY 2021

On Saturday 10 July from 7.00am and until the end of the operations, the war bomb found 
at the Milano-Smistamento railway freight yard at via Rivoltana 50/A will be removed. The 
hamlet of Novegro is within the safety zone of a radius of 447 meters. 

Therefore, starting from 7.00 am, the residents of the following streets will be evacuated 
compulsorily:
via Dante		  via Rivoltana	 Ring road of Idroscalo
•  All numbers		 • From No. 19 to 92		  • No. 29, 31, 33, 35, 37

All commercial activities will be suspended. 
 

Before leaving the houses free, you must: 
• close the gas valves and the main water tap 
• leave windows open with shutters down or shutters closed

ROADS CLOSED DEFUSE PHASE (from 9.00am until ceased needs)
The area affected by the defuse operations will be closed to vehicle and pedestrian traffic. 
All commercial activities will be suspended
List of blocked roads, pedestrian and cycle paths:
• via Rivoltana (SP14) from San Felice roundabout (via Morandi/ San Bovio)
• (circulation in the hamlet of Tregarezzo is allowed - up to the last building, with entry 
and exit from the single road – wrong-way counterflow - at the roundabout manned by the 
local police)
• roundabout of via Rivoltana via Novegro with be blocked for both vehicle and pedestrian 
traffic
• roundabout of SP15bis with compulsory detour into via Jannacci

ROADS CLOSED BLASTING PHASE (Sunday 11 July from 00.00am until ceased needs)
During the bomb transport operations to the blasting area, the below listed accesses will 
be blocked:
• Junction and road along SP14bis towards Peschiera Borromeo
• IBM roundabout of Via San Bovio towards Peschiera Borromeo
• SP14bis from Peschiera Borromeo towards Segrate
• Via Gaber
• Via Trieste of Peschiera Borromeo towards Segrate

RECEPTION CENTER
For evacuated citizens, a reception area will be set up at the Novegro school complex, fully 
in compliance with anti-Covid-19 regulations, with free transport service in case of need. 
There also will be areas within the Idroscalo Park (Punta dell’Est and Villaggio del bambino) 
where gazebos will be set up. Those who wish to be in these areas may do so independent-
ly on Saturday 10 July by 9.30am.

Information: www.comune.segrate.mi.it - WhatsApp 344.2266726
 Traffics, Local Police 02.2693191 - Civil protection 348.3912340
Social services 02.26902357/216/349/371  


